
Minutes of the Meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on 
Tuesday 12th July 2016 in the School. 
Present:- Parish Councillors Slingsby  (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker,  
Brown, Jeffrey, Stanley and Wardale. 
Clerk  - J.Wardale 
Wendy Voke to discuss ERYC Bus Services Consultation. 
ERY Cllr Pollard 
  

07/16/26 Apologies for absence 
   
  Cllrs Dickinson and Peirson 
 
07/16/27 Declarations of Interest 
 
  None 
 
07/16/28 Minutes of the meeting held on 14th June 2016 were agreed and signed 

as a complete record with the following amendment:- 
 
 Item 06/16/25 
 The quotes for the drainage work should be £2630 and £2073 

including VAT.  Mr Clark had given the lower quote and offered to fill 
potholes on the access road. 

 
07/16/29 Matters Arising 
 
  Telephone Kiosk 
  Has now been painted. 
 
 
  Affordable Rural Housing – September meeting. 
   

 
07/16/30 ERYC Matters 
 

(a) Highway Matters 
 
Footpath Extension   
Cllr Pollard discussed the traffic problems and the footpath extension.  
Although it has not been ruled out, this had depended upon the results 
of the speed survey which had not proved that there was a speeding 
problem in the village, therefore the funding would probably not be 
available.. 
Resolved – Cllr Pollard agreed to try and get the raw data from the 
surveys and it was agreed to contact Inspector Coulthard to discuss the 
problems. 
 
Hedge at bottom of School Drive 
Mr Ralphs, the Chair of Governors had written about the hedge at the 
bottom of the School Drive which was in an untidy condition.  There 



was a discussion about whose responsibility the hedge was as it would 
appear to be on either School land or highways and therefore not the 
responsibility of the Parish Council. 
Resolved – to inform Mr Ralphs. 
 
 
(b)Bus Services Consultation 
Until 28th August by ERYC. Cuts proposed to certain subsidies to save 
money and therefore some services in 2017 and 2018. Bus !42 Cherry 
Burton Sunday service is threatened.  2 services on Saturday would go 
no further than Holme on the Wolds. 
The information gathered in the recent assessment would still be 
considered, looking for a through service to York. 
Consultations are taking place at Beverley Leisure Centre and there is 
a mobile bus in Saturday Market.  Information is also available online. 
Resolved – to encourage people who use the services to make their 
needs known. 
 
Wendy Voke left the meeting. 
 

07/16/31 Accounts for payment 
  
 J. Wardale  Salary and expenses June  £  365.00 
    Salary July    £  360.76 
 Eon   Lighting supply   £    33.10 
 Cllr Baker  Pavilion supplies   £    45.07 
 SFMC   Internal Audit fee   £    50.00 
 SFMC   Fire Inspection   £  328.60 
 SFMC   Drainage Work   £2073.60 
     
06/16/23      Correspondence received  
  
  
06/16/24 Parish Council Committees 
   

 Planning  
 
Applications Received 
Notice of Decision 
. 
 
 

    
06/16/25    Sportsfield Management Committee 
 
 Condition of the Equipment Room 
 Cllr Wardale reported that the Sports Pavilion had had their annual fire 

equipment inspection and the Equipment room had been highlighted as 
a fire risk with the various types of flammable equipment. A major 
problem was the amount of unused equipment.  There was a discussion 



about how to address the problem.  Cllr Baker highlighted the 
increasing success of the Cricket Club and how it is encouraging more 
people to use the facilities. There is due to be a meeting on Thursday 
with representatives of the various sports groups. 

 Resolved – wait for the result of the meeting on Thursday.  After that 
inform the groups should be told that all inflammable liquids need to 
be removed from the site ASAP. 

 
 Security of Tenure 
 The Cricket Club had asked if they could have a minimum term of 10 

years security of tenure to allow them to apply to funding bodies. 
 Resolved – this was agreed in principle and Cllr Baker agreed to 

contact ERYC to see if this would cause any problems with the lease. 
 
 Register of Interest forms 
 None of these had been received from any SFMC members apart from 

the Parish Councillors. 
 Resolved – to inform the members that they would not be able to vote 

on any financial matters until the forms had been received. 
 
 No pipes leading from gullies to soakaways or drains resulting in all 

the problems.  Work had now been completed. 
  Cllr Baker reported on a number of open days with various groups that 

had been a success using the Pavilion. 
 
 The application for the Outdoor Gym has now been submitted. 
 
 Equipment room door has been repaired and re-inforced. 
 
06/16/26 Fair Trade sign 
 Cllr Stanley had emailed a copy of the sign that would go on the 

highways advertising the Fairtrade status of the village. 
 Resolved – this was agreed. 
  
  
  
          The meeting ended at 21.05pm. 
 

 


